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Newsletter   

Edition 10—22nd June 2023 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal Report 

 

End of term 2!  
 

As this is the final newsletter for term 2 and we 
approach the school holidays I would like to thank 
everyone for a fabulous term and wish our students all 
the best for the holidays. This term has been full of 
many exciting activities including camps, excursions, 
Education Week activities, Alpha Productions, sporting 
activities, Mothers Day Stall and breakfast and the 
many other activities that occur within grade levels and 
classrooms. Thank you to our students for a fabulous 
term and to the parents and teachers who support 
them in making the most of the opportunities that we 
provide.  
 

 

ALPHA PRODUCTION 
On Friday the 16th June, Alpha productions returned to 
Tyabb Primary School to perform their latest 
production - Hercules. Our students in grades prep—6 
really enjoyed the performance and were fully engaged 
and actively involved. 
 

Term 3—what’s ahead 
 

We are starting to make plans for a fantastic term 3. 
These are some of the events planned so far! 
 

- July 11th Stomp lessons begin—8 week program 
- July 13th  Student Led Conference Evening 
- July 14th  Student Led Conference pupil free day  
- July 18th   Division Winter Lightning Prem Netball  
- July 27th House Athletics Grades 4-6 
- July 31st- Aug 11th Swimming—further info to come 
- Aug 28th –Sept 1st Literacy Numeracy Week 
- Aug 30th Father’s day stall  
- Sept 1st Fathers Day Breakfast 
  - And lots more to come!!! 

Pupil free  days 
 

Term 3    FRIDAY 14th July 
  Student led conferences    
Term 4     MONDAY 6th November  
  Common Practice Day (Monday before Melbourne Cup)  

Term 4    WEDNESDAY 20th December 
Curriculum Day  ( last day for students on Tuesday 19th  December 

 
Please mark these into your diaries as students do not 

attend on these days 

SILLY SOCK DAY!!! 
TOMORROW 

Wear silly socks and bring a gold coin donation 

to encourage people to be inclusive and show 

that people can be different but deserve to be 

treated the same as everyone else. 

All money raised will be sent to Down           

Syndrome Australia. 

 You should still wear school uniform but can 

wear odd, fluffy, long, 

patterned or CRAZY socks! 

 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Reports 
 

I have enjoyed reading many of our student reports 

over the last couple of weeks to see all of the 

wonderful achievements our students have made this 

half year – not only academically but emotionally and 

socially. It was terrific to read in the student comments  

how much students enjoy school. Reports were issued 

via the Sentral App on Wednesday to give you a 

picture of where your child sits academically and their 

future learning goals.  

Please take the time to celebrate your child’s 

accomplishments focusing on their positive attitude 

and achievements. If you have any questions in 

regards to these reports please ask them at the end of 

the student led conference or contact your child’s class 

teacher via email. There is no doubt that the best 

outcomes for children happen when teachers and 

parents work positively together to support children’s 

learning. 

 
Student Led Conferences 

Please note this date in your diaries as 

students do not attend for the whole day. 

Week 1 Term 3—Friday 14th July.  

Students will not attend a usual school day on this date but 

will be invited to attend a 20 minute student led conference 

during that day or after school on Thursday 13th July from 

4pm until 7.40pm. Further information regarding this 

process and our online booking system via Sentral was sent 

out last week.  

What is a student led conference? 

Research tells us that students should be actively involved 

in their learning and assume responsibility of the learning 

process. Student Led Conferences motivate students to be 

accountable for their learning, encourage reflection and help 

them evaluate their academic progress.   

At Tyabb Primary School we use the Student’s Learning 

Journals to help facilitate and guide the discussion during 

the conference.  These Learning Journals will display 

results and work samples that will demonstrate your child’s 

achievements and growth in a particular skill or subject and 

provide your child with the opportunity to discuss their 

learning journey with you. The conference places the child 

at the centre of the process and allows the student to 

develop ownership over their learning.  

Before the conference:  
 Read your child’s school report and discuss it with them 
 Celebrate their achievements from throughout the first 

semester.  
 
 

On the day: 
 Plan on spending 20 minutes in your child’s classroom.  
 The first 10 minutes will be led by your child.  
 The second 10 minutes will be for any questions about 

your child’s report, their progress and future learning 
goals.  

 Be prepared to talk with your child about his/her 
strengths and areas for  growth.   

 
 

During the conference: 
 Please be supportive of the work and the results that 

your child has achieved. 
 Use language that your child understands. 
 Please  give positive feedback to your child.  
 Use sentence starters such as “I like how you…” or 

“What did you learn from?”  
 

After the conference: 
 Talk with your child about the conference and their 

learning goals.  
 Remember the student led conference is a great 

opportunity to celebrate learning and be proud of their 
achievements.   

 

Naidoc week 

NAIDOC Week (National Aborigines and Islanders Day 

Observance Committee) occurs annually in July. NAIDOC is 

celebrated not only in Indigenous communities, but by Australians 

all over the country and overseas. At Tyabb Primary School we 

will recognise NAIDOC week in the first week of term 3 and 

continue to learn about the history, culture and achievements of 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 

“Where there is knowledge 
there are our Elders. Our 
Elders paved the pathways for 
us, taught us our knowledge, 
our history, they passed down 
their art, stories and wisdom. 
Our Elders are the foundation 
of our communities and role 
models for our children. With 
this poster I wanted to 
showcase how important our 
Elders are in passing down 
traditions and culture to our 
children and future.” said 
Bobbi.  
 
 

 
Bobbi Lockyer, a proud Ngarluma, Kariyarra, Nyulnyul and 
Yawuru artist, born and based on Kariyarra Country in Port 
Hedland, is the winner of the prestigious National NAIDOC Week 

Poster Competition for 2023 with her entry, For Our Elders.. 
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The Star Citizen Award is presented to students who display the school values of respect, responsibility, safety, integrity 

and optimism to a high standard all the time. They speak politely to staff and other students. Show care for themselves 

and others. Help students and teachers who are in need of assistance. Treat others and themselves with respect and 

give all activities their best effort. Students are selected through a nomination process conducted within their year levels 

with student and teacher input. Congratulations to the following students for term 2: 

 

Prep  Sophie 

Gr 1  Ollie  

Gr 2  Stevie 

Gr 3  Ed 

Gr 4  Ruthie 

Gr 5  Ruby 

Gr 6  Ethan 

 
  

 

  
 

Prep  Sophie Gr 1  Ollie  Gr 2  Stevie 

Gr 3  Ed Gr 4  Ruthie Gr 5  Ruby Gr 6  Ethan 
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What’s Happening  

Term 2 & 3 

Term 2  

Friday 23rd June Lots of Socks Day  with a Gold Coin Donation 

Friday 23rd June Last Day Term 2—Dismissal Time 2.30pm 

Term 3  

Monday 10th July Start of Term 3 

Tuesday 11th July Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

Tuesday 11th July Grade 6 Body Education 

Thursday 13th July Student Led Conferences— Evening Session 

Thursday 13th July Grade 6 Body Education 

Friday 14th July Student Led Conferences—Students attend conference only  

Monday 17th July School Assembly 

Tuesday 18th July Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

Tuesday 18th July Division Winter Lightning Prem Netball 

Monday 24th July School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 25th July Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

Thursday 27th July House Athletics Grades 4—6 

Monday 31st July - 4th August Swimming Prep—2C & 4A 

Thursday 3rd August Student Led Conferences—6A Evening Session 

Friday 4th August Student Led Conferences—6A 

Monday 7th—11th August Swimming 3A, 3B, 4B & 4C 

CSEF (CAMPS, SPORTS, EXCURSION FUND) 

FINAL REMINDER 

If you have a Centrelink Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card 

you may be eligible for CSEF for your child. Please come to the office to 

fill out a form. 

Applications for this year close on  Friday 23rd June, 2023. 
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Dear School Community 

 

School Building Fund – Tax Deductible Donations 

 

School Council is inviting donations to a Deductible Gift Recipient Fund through the Tyabb 

Primary School Building Fund. 

 

The Building Fund was approved by the ATO in 2002 to allow Tax Deductible donations be 

given to the school in accordance with the Department of Education and Training (DET) DGR 

funds Guidelines, updated January 2018. 

 

During this time donations to the school’s Building Fund has raised funds to complete         

upgrading the music room, library, multi-purpose hall, split systems installed in all BER    

classrooms, carpeting most of the classrooms and the shelter between the portables. 

 

To be eligible to claim your donation on your 2022/23 tax return please send your donation 

in an envelope to the school before 30th June 2023 including the name you would like the  

receipt made out to for taxation purposes and Building Fund as the detail.  Please include 

your child’s name and grade so we receipt to the correct family. 

 

Payment can be made by: cash, EFT, Bpay (please contact the office for reference number) or 

direct deposit BSB 063-093 a/c 10000917 with name & building fund as the description.  All 

donations will be given a receipt in accordance with ATO guidelines. 

 

Our future projects include continuing the carpeting of school classrooms and administration 

areas, painting, general maintenance of school buildings and new decking between the   

portables. 

 

We thank you for your support of our school and your kind donation.  Please contact the 

school office on 5977 4584 if you have any questions. 

 

Shelly Bellinger—School Council President   

Carole Howden—Principal 
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    Classroom Capers 

The year is going by so quickly and the Preps have had an amazing start to their first school 
year. They’ve been learning many sounds of the alphabet as well as the actions for each sound, 

counting and even subitising. 

Number of the day! 

 

Each week we have a number of the day, this week we looked at the number 12.  

We had circle time and a number talk, looking at the different ways we can show the number 12.  
Number talks have been a great way for the Preps to visualise collections and build on their 

number sense. The Preps were given some thinking time and then shared their ideas to make a 
number 12 poster.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done preps for an excellent first half of the year! 
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Curriculum Corner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAKING MUSIC 

What a wonderful semester it has 

been in Music with our junior 

grades! 

On Monday mornings, our preps 

have had the benefit of having two 

Music teachers with a visiting Music 

Specialist Mentor coming to teach a 

variety of music games, songs and 

activities. Together, Mrs B and Ms 

Sison had so much fun with PA, PB 

and PC. 

Grades 1 & 2 have enjoyed 

instrument rotations this term, 

learning how to recognise notes 

and some symbols using graphic 

notation.  Playing an instrument 

with a group requires the ability to 

hear the beat, find the pitch and 

melody, and play the correct part at 

the right time.  That is a lot of multi

-tasking for a young mind!  I am so 

proud of our students for being up 

for the challenge and 

understanding that making 

mistakes is all part of the process of 

making music. 
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Physical Education 

Division Cross Country 

On Wednesday 31st of May, Tyabb Primary School had 9 students attend Division Cross Country at Hastings 
Foreshore. Congratulations to Kayla, Asiani, Jaden, Paige, Addi, Isaac, Matilda, Alana and Sophie on an out of 
this world effort during this event. All students did a great job finishing between 16th and 32nd position.  

You should all be very proud of your efforts. Well done. 

 

Winter Lightning Premiership 

On Thursday 15th of June all Grade 5 and 6 students participated in the Winter Lightning Premiership 
against other schools in our district. Students chose a sport from the choices of AFL, soccer, netball or      
teeball at the beginning of the term and practised every Friday afternoon against each other in preparation 
for this day. 

All students did an amazing job with some great results across the day. Some results included a win by the 
grade 5 AFL team, 3 wins by the boys soccer team and both netball teams going undefeated throughout the 
day. 

Congratulations to all students on your efforts and a big good luck to the netball team who will be             
progressing to Division level which is held early next term. 

Thank you to all parents who came to help our teams on the day and to cheer the students on. Your help 
and support is always greatly appreciated. 

Tyabb PS had 2 teams of netballers travel to Somerville Recreation Centre to compete in the Winter       
Lightening Premiership. Both teams played extremely well, showing amazing progress as the day went on. 
They competed in short, 8 minute games against students from the local area. The B Team won every game 
and went on to be the undefeated winners of their pool. The A team also went undefeated the entire day, 
and won their pool. They now go on to District Netball in Term 3. We wish them the very best of luck at the 
next level. Thank you to Rebecca Colley and Mrs Monea for coaching and helping the teams on the day. 

 

 

 

  

  

   Specialists Snippets  
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Green Team – Chickens 
 
Many thanks to our families who have helped to look after the chickens on the weekends 
throughout Term 2. If any families would like to lend a hand to care for the girls over the 
Term 2 holidays, it is super easy.  
 
All that is involved is to let the chickens out sometime in the morning and put back in before 
dark each day and their food and water topped up. All food is provided but if you have any 
kitchen scraps, they enjoy a special treat (except for onion, garlic or citrus). Because it is 
winter, the girls are off the lay, but they still enjoy a gentle cuddle. 
 
Any help would be greatly appreciated. Please email Ms Hewitt (formally Bartlett)  
karina.bartlett@education.vic.gov.au 
 
 
 

 
 

Date Family 

Saturday 24th June   

Sunday 25th June   

Monday 26th June   

Tuesday 27th June   

Wednesday 28th 
June 

  

Thursday 29th June   

Friday 30th June   

Saturday 1st July   

Sunday 2nd July   

Monday 3rd July   

Tuesday 4th July   

Wednesday 5th July   

Thursday 6th July   

Friday 7th July   

Saturday 8th July   

Sunday 9th July   

  

  

   Green Team  

mailto:karina.bartlett@education.vic.gov.au
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 PA Grayson 

PB Zac 

PC Parker 

1A Jaxon 

1B Sage 

1C Ava 

2A Eli 

2B Elijah 

2C Max 

3A Alex 

3B Harper 

4A Alexis 

4B Nate 

4C Emily 

5A Zane 

5B Isaac 

6A Ruby 

6B Harlow 

PA Ashy, Evelyn 

PB Hudson, Lilah 

PC Jacob, Lyla 

1A Zoe, Elise 

1B Cooper, Reuben 

1C James 

2A Charlie 

2B Ella, Chantal 

2C Kai, Chloe 

3A Asher, Rogue 

3B Royce, Jhai 

4A Milla 

4B Hallie 

4C Sim 

5A Luella 

5B Bailey 

6A Oscar 

6B Ava 
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June 
PREP 

Emily 
Cole 

Mckenzie 
Hizi 

 
GRADE ONE  

Hannah 
Taite 

Rupert 
Maddison 

Parker 
Hannah 

GRADE TWO 

Ryder 
Chase 

 

GRADE THREE 
Alyssa 

Matilda 
  

GRADE FOUR 
Blake 

Ruthie 
Lola  

 
GRADE FIVE 

Tahni 
Faith 

 

GRADE SIX 

Henry 
Tate 

Grace 

Peyton 

Balin 

  

 

July 

PREP 

Oliver 
Chelsie 

Ben 
Spencer 
Charlie 

GRADE ONE 

Emily 
Zane 
Zoe 

Ariah 
Logan 
Rivah 

 GRADE TWO 
Stevie 
River 
Quinn 
Smith 
Brodie 
Ashton 
Callum 

 GRADE THREE 
Zachary 
Drazick 
Mason 

Jackson 
Harry 
Leah 

Harper 
Noah 

GRADE FOUR 

Ellie 
Jack 
Hallie 

Simone 
Lachlan 

Will 
Mason 

GRADE FIVE 
Dylan 

Edward 
Maisie 

Lylah 

Harrison 

Bryce  
GRADE SIX 

 Tahlia 

Bailee 
Alana 
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Community News 
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Community News 

Crib Point Community Market 
Saturday July 8th 
9am to 1pm 

 
INDOOR & OUTDOOR STALLS 
 
Special This Month: CRAFT DESTASH STALLS (Craft 
supplies at sale prices) 
 
Resin jewellery, hand-made glass beads, cards, wood 
turning, soaps, knitted items, macramé, heat packs. 
Indigenous art, locally grown veggies, honey. 
Plants, eco-friendly products, upcycled products, aro-
matherapy, 
Cribby Koala Treasure Hunt, Devonshire Teas, coffee, 
and lots more. 
 
Proceeds go to the Crib Point Community House and 
community programs. 
Location: Crib Point Community House, 7 Park Rd, 
Crib Point  
Email: market@cpch.org.au 
Ph: 59839888 
 
Thank you, 
On behalf of the Crib Point Community House Market 
Committee 

mailto:market@cpch.org.au
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